FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        FEBRUARY, 2009, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 4

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS –Carbondale, Centralia, Mt. Carmel, Waltonville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Alexander/Pulaski/Union & Pope/Hardin & Johnson/Massac 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2
    PARTICIPANTS – 45
Agriscience Kit/AITC Curriculum Mentoring, 9-12 Grade Students, Waterloo – 13
SIUC Campus and College of Agricultural Sciences Open House Bus Trip, Metro East High Schools,

  11-12 Students and Teachers, Carbondale - 32
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 9
National Agricultural Education Summit, Indianapolis, IN(3 days)

Networking Breakfast Meeting with Minnesota Agricultural Education Leadership, Indianapolis, IN

NCAA Clearinghouse Eligibility Center Meeting with Nick Sproull, Indianapolis, IN

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
AITC Regional Workshop, Salem

Marion, Clinton, Washington Counties Teachers’ Institute, Centralia

Region 5 EFE/CTE System Directors’ Meeting, Edwardsville

Metro-East Agricultural Sciences School Committee Meeting, Belleville

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1936       
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 9
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
Judged 40 Biodiversity Field Trip Grants with Committee, Springfield

Delivered Letter of Correspondence to St. Clair County Farm Bureau Office, Belleville

Toured East St. Louis Higher Education Campus for SAI Location, East St. Louis
Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities

Prepared for Workshops and Presentation

Assisted College Agriculture Instructors in Entering Data into the Database
VI.  COMMENTARY

Judging the Biodiversity field trip grants through Valerie Keener took some time, but was a worthy outreach activity.  Looking forward to assisting agriculture teachers complete the $500 grant application next year.   Was impressed that Kim was able to identify urban students for the open house visit to SIUC.   Great opportunity for these students especially during the farm tour.  Mentoring workshop went well with high school students.  I was impressed by their behavior and attentiveness. Educational presentations by these students to K-8 students will have a high impact.  Glad to have the cooperation of the college agriculture instructors to enter their student and department data.  Making a cold call visit to the NCAA Clearinghouse Eligibility Center while in Indianapolis was a great idea.  We actually were able to talk to someone face to face about BSAA and PSAA courses approvability.  Now need to send them all of our curriculum pieces quickly.
